

INDIAN TRAINING CENTER

Home Office: 2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304 Shreveport, Louisiana 71105

Phone: (318) 686-9380 • E-mail: mitcenter@bellsouth.net



Vol. 346

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

Oct - Nov 2021

7 So then neither the one who plants nor the one who waters is anything, but God who causes the growth. 8 Now the one who plants and the one who waters are one; but each will receive his own reward according to his own labor. 9 For we are God's fellow workers; you are God's field, God's building. 1 Cor 3:7-9

6 Therefore, as you have received Christ Jesus the Lord, so walk in Him, 7 having been firmly rooted and now being built up in Him and established in your faith, just as you were instructed, and overflowing with gratitude. Col 2:6,7

Dear brethren and Friends,

The Work of God, the Gospel Ministry, the church, are described by Paul as "God's Field" and "God's Building" in which we are given the privilege to participate. We realize that the it is by the power of God that there is growth and edification, and without His grace and blessing nothing can be accomplished for His glory. But we are grateful to be the Lord's workers planting, watering, building, in His Kingdom work here in Mexico. Through the years we have seen His blessings in our midst and how He uses many different people serving with us to share the Gospel alongside our students and staff. We



thank the Lord for each one, and we know that each will receive their reward as the above quoted text mentions. Our central purpose is to share the Gospel throughout southern Mexico and then train in the Scriptures those who believe in Christ, so they in turn will share the Gospel and train up others in the doctrine of Jesus Christ. Our primary focus has been the remote and rural indigenous areas and people of Mexico, although not exclusively, as God has allowed us to see many works (churches) start in towns and cities throughout the country.

One of these works is in the town of Miahuatlan, where many years ago the Lord opened a home in this place and allowed us to take medical and dental teams to help the people. At first there was a strong opposition to the help offered, and to the message of salvation, through faith in Christ. During the first of our dental clinics at this location, the people had been told not to come and receive the help, because they would be deceived and would "lose their saints" actually the idols they pray to in their homes. So at first no one came to be seen by the doctors, but as the day went on the Lord opened the door through a policemen in the town who amazingly vouched for the team and the good they were trying to share. So the first patients were seen, and the Gospel was preached.



Also at first the family who received the clinic was ostracized by many of their neighbors for hosting our clinic in their home. But with God's blessing and through expressing love and service to others, a godly witness was built in their home. A few years later one of the daughters of the host family, Marisol, came to study here at the Bible School in Cordoba, and after graduating returned to her town to help share the Gospel and teach others of the love of Jesus alongside her family. This month they celebrated 20 years of the Gospel in Miahuatlan and the

establishment of the church "Tree of Life". We thank the Lord for what He has done, and the many people who have helped by serving, visiting, praying, and giving to the work here at MITC and thus being a part of this particular "planting and building" of God.

Here at MITC in addition to the Bible/Ministry training, our students also learn to literally plant, and build here on campus; In our vegetable gardens coffee grove, and lemon tree orchard, and also in the ongoing construction and maintenance projects here on campus and in churches where we help building





their facilities. These skills are very useful later on in the different ministry situations and locations where the Lord takes them. Oftentimes these things help provide income for their families, and also for the church family in general.

Helping to continue with building our understanding of the Scriptures, we had the visit of our Pastor-Teacher friend **A.J. Gibson**, from Reaching and Teaching ministries. We had a week of Conferences on the book of Revelation titled: "The Triumph of the Lamb". Not only was it a great time of learning the Scriptures and enlightening regarding the focus of the whole Bible, but it was also tremendously encouraging to our faith, and to be steadfast in our trust in the Lord in all times and situations. We are grateful to the Lord for this blessing, and the ministry of our brother A.J. This was truly a special time of planting the Word of God in the hearts of our MITC mission family, faculty, staff, and students.



The MITC family continues to grow! Erick and Liz Fragoso and their daughter Maddie welcomed **Baby Jeremy** to the **Fragoso family.** We are thankful for God's blessing upon mother and child during the delivery, and for the baby's good health and development. Keep them in your prayers as they continue to serve among us.

Sister **Regina**, has now taken on new responsibilities in addition to overseeing the Kitchen and cooking for all the mission family. She is now the new Prefect for the girls here in our Full Time Bible School Program. Keep her in your prayers as she ministers daily to our female students and helps them in their spiritual growth and development.

The Hall family also continues to grow! Chuy and I are grateful for God's blessings upon our son **William**, who recently married **Fernanda**. They are both surgeons presently doing specialty training in Mexico City, and want to serve the Lord using their medical skills together now as a new family. We pray that the Lord bless and guide them and fulfil His Purpose in their lives.

We are thankful for the grace that has saved us, sustains us, and will keep us in Christ forever. We thank the Lord and thank each one of you for your love, and prayers, and support, for us here in Mexico at MITC. May the Lord continue to use us all for His glory.

by His grace,













mitcenter.org

Memorials and Honorariums • October - November 2021

In Memory of: From: In Honor of: From:

Joy Nelson	Lamar Nelsor
Joy Nelson	Jerry & Barbara Camp
Joy Nelson	Faith Sunday School Class
Joy Nelson	Mr. & Mrs. Bill Brock
Samuel William Caverlee	Jimmy & Vickey Burnett
Cecil Snider	Tammy Smith
Cecil Snider	Pete Smith
Cecil Snider	Charles & Gerri Magee
Ruth Esther McInnis, on her I	oirthdayJim & Susan McNeei
Josephine Bryant, on her birt	hdayJim & Susan McNee
Victor "Rusty" Harvey	Dan and Chuy Hal
Victor "Rusty" Harvey	John F. Hal
Victor "Rusty" Harvey	Karen Evans
Victor "Rusty" Harvey	MITC Board of Directors
Linda Pearson	Robert Pearsor
Dr. Ben Singletary	Louie Davis Foundatior
	Mr. & Mrs. John C. Wilkinsor

Dan & Chuy Hall & MITC StaffMr. & Mrs. Bill Dunlap	
Dan & Chuy HallDr. & Mrs. Philip Cole	
John HallDr. & Mrs. W. H. Worley	
Mark WebbWilliam Keesler	
Happy Birthday: Mike Rockwell, Jane Rockwell,	
Joanna Powell, Brooks Powell, Donna McInnis,	
Ruthie Bryant & Juni McNeerJim & Susan McNeer	
John & Joanna Powell,	
Happy 20th AnniversaryJim & Susan McNeer	



ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304 Shreveport, Louisiana 71105



NON-PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE
P.A. I.D
Permit No. 8
Shreveport, LA